
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers

Helping Hands

I would like to begin my newsletter item by letting you know that Helping

Hands our before and after school care providers have kindly and generously

donated an additional $10 000 to the school to support the building of the

new playground in the Kindergarten Pre-primary area. I would like to thank the

Helping Hands organisation for supporting the school in this way. We have

had a partnership with the Helping Hands team for many years now and they

have been more than willing to help provide financial support and resources

for the school. Once again thank you Helping Hands.

You may have also noticed that the area alongside the Office has been tidied

up and woodchipped. This area was used as a driveway to remove the old

building after the fire and allow contractors access to the site. I am also

expecting that most of, but not all the temporary fencing will be removed

over the next few days. I would like to thank Aaron from the company

Programmed and Mrs Lawrie for coordinating and managing the project to

improve the way the school looks. 

Glen Read

Principal

 

 
 

 

Upcoming

Events
Friday 19 August

SCITECH Incursion PP-6

 

Tuesday 23 August

STEAM Incursion

 

Thursday 25 August

Book Week Parade

 

Friday 26 August 

Book Week Author

 

Wednesday 31 August

Parent night (TBC)

5.30-7.00pm

 

Father's Day Stall 

9.00am-1.00pm

 

Thursday 1 September

Father's Day Stall

9.00-10.00am

 

Week 9

15 September 

Athletics Jumps and

Long Distance Running

 

16 September

Year 3-6 Faction Carnival

 

Term 3 Assemblies

Wk 6: 26 August- A4

Wk 7: 2 September- C5
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Merhaba

Hello

Dance, Dance, Dance

Disco excitement was in the air on Friday 5th August at Yale Primary School. We know from research that

school events are important for community spirit and social connection. They help us to develop new

friendships and boost happiness. And there was a lot of happiness in the crowd as the students danced

the night away. 

Thanks to our P&C and their helpers for organising such a popular event for our students. Thank you to

the staff who were able to join us, and a special thanks to Mr Riley and Mr McNess who provided the

music on the night and were rock star DJ’s. 
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Assembly

“A5 you are so kind, you are so kind you blow our mind   hey A5      

 hey A5”

Thank you for your fabulous assembly items. You were all amazing

and your message of being kind to others reminds us that kindness

helps us to build positive relationships with our families and friends

and even with people we don’t know.

 

 Attendance

Drum roll please. 

The winners of our attendance trophy this fortnight is C2.    With an 89.1 % of student attendance this

fortnight.

 In the top 5 were B5, C6, EC3 red, A5.       Congratulations to you all.

 

 

Thank you to those families who

let the school know when their

child is away
 

 



Office Superstars

We love students succeeding at Yale and these fabulous learners came to the office to share their

success. Big smiles and lots of stickers always make for a great day

 
 
 



NEWS AROUND THE SCHOOL

MESSAGE FROM ASSOCIATE PRINCIPAL CAROLINE CHURCHILL

Interschool Cross Country 2022

Congratulations to our cross country squad and Mr Scotland, for an outstanding result last Friday. The

students represented the school with their positive attitude, running talent and very smart team jackets.

Thank you to our P&C and Mr Chris Tallentire (MLA) for the generous contributions they both made

towards  purchasing the jackets. The students wore them with pride and bravo to them all for winning the

outright winners shield











Kind regards, ​ 

​Caroline Churchill
Associate Principal






Interschool Cross Country 

Congratulations to the Interschool Cross Country Squad, winning the outright Champions Shield last

Friday. The team won three of the four year level trophies – a comprehensive win. Congratulations also to

all of the individual placegetters .                                                                                                                              Tom Scotland













NEWS AROUND THE SCHOOL

C5C5C5
Our school celebrated N.A.I.D.O.C week in week 3 this term. All students participated in a range of

art/craft activities within their classes. The N.A.I.D.O.C Art competition was held again this year and the

winning entries will be put on canvas and displayed in the staffroom and office areas. The judges were Mr

Thomas Betts (Parent), Mr Brettner (AIEO) and Ms Woods (Associate Principal).

All classes in years 1- 6 also participated in a daily quiz based on Aboriginal culture, sports, music and

people. The winning class in each block will be rewarded with a movie and icy pole later on this term.

Congratulations to A1 and A2 in A Block, C2 in B Block and C5 in C Block.





 

EC1 celebrated NAIDOC Week which celebrates the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and

Torres Strait Islander peoples. It is a great opportunity to learn more about Aboriginal and Torres Strait

Islander communities. Please see attached photos of EC1 Naidoc artwork and our amazing boomerangs

we decorated. 

 

 

NEWS AROUND THE SCHOOL

EC1EC1EC1

students enjoying the new mobile basketball towers, purchased

with funding from Sporting Schools.

 

 

A new shipment of Rapid Antigen Tests has been delivered to the school. 

Please feel free to drop into the office to pick up some for your family. 
 

 



Thank you to everyone who attended our annual Disco on Friday 5th August. We raised a total of

$2279.48 in profit! It was a fabulous night and we hope everyone had an amazing time. A big thank you

to all those who volunteered their time to assist in the running of the evening, we couldn’t have done it

without you! A massive thank you to Mr Riley and Mr McNess for being our DJs for the night, you were

fantastic!

The P&C has recently used some of our hard earned fundraising money to assist in buying items for the

school. We have replaced some of the music equipment that was lost in the fire to assist Mr Riley in his

ability to sound our school events, and have purchased jackets for the Cross Country Squad to use

when performing at Interschool while we wait to have the Interschool shirts replaced as they were lost

in the fire as well. We also managed to secure a grant of $1000 from Chris Tallentire to go towards the

cost of the jackets as well. We hope that everyone gets some great use from all the items purchased!

Our next event will be our annual Book Sale to be held next Thursday 25th August in the Shed near the

old canteen. Books will be available for sale before school and the book week costume parade from

8.30am to 9am, and then again from 2.30pm to 3.30pm. All books are brand new, have been purchased

from Scholastic and will cost $4.

We will also be holding our annual Father’s Day Stall on Wednesday 31st August from 9am to 1pm and

Thursday 1st September from 9am to 10am in the Shed near the old canteen. Gifts will be sold from $2

to $12 and classes will visit throughout the day. We are seeking volunteers to assist in running the stall,

and helping students select their gifts, and will require at least 5 volunteers on the Wednesday and 3

volunteers on the Thursday. If you are able to help, please jump on our Facebook page and let us know.

Unfortunately if we do not receive enough volunteers on each day, we will be unable to run the stall, so

please let us know if you are able to donate any of your time to help.

The P&C thanks you for your support!







. 




P & C NEWS



Cannington Soup Kitchen
Located: 142 Wharf St, Cannington

Open 5.00-7.00pm
Serving hot meals and food hampers

for the community



Cannington Soup Kitchen is looking for
volunteers to come in and help to

prepare, cook and serve the community.
Come in at any time between 10.30am-

7.00pm. There is no room for judgement
and condemnation in this place. 

For more information please contact 
Puna Pere- 0422 141 897

COMMUNITY NEWS


